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Raleigh, N.C. - Due to the federal shutdown, the Special Supplemental Nutrition Program for 
Women, Infants and Children, also known as the WIC program, will discontinue issuing 
benefits at close of business on Tuesday, October 8, 2013.   Approximately 80 percent of eligible 
clients already have been issued food benefits for the month of October.  DHHS has determined 
that federal WIC funds available to the state will be sufficient to cover WIC vouchers already 
issued for the month of October, but not sufficient to issue additional vouchers. 
 
WIC clients should keep their nutrition appointments and continue redeeming October 
vouchers and WIC vendors should continue normal operations to accept existing vouchers.  The 
Department will continue to monitor the daily availability of federal funds and will announce 
changes if they become necessary.  
 
"Some of our most vulnerable citizens, pregnant and breastfeeding women, infants and young 
children, will be affected by the interruption of WIC services due to the federal shutdown," said 
DHHS Secretary Aldona Wos.  
 
DHHS encourages families impacted by this change to apply for North Carolina's Supplemental 
Nutrition Assistance Program (also known as food stamps).  Local WIC staff may also refer 
clients to food banks and pantries in their communities. 
 
While some staff furloughs may be necessary in order to sustain essential program operations 
as long as possible, DHHS is working with the federal government to identify federal funding to 
keep local WIC clinics open.  During this time, WIC staff will continue to support clients by 
providing nutrition education and referrals to local resources.   
 
The WIC Program has an annual budget of $205 million and is 100 percent federally funded.  During 
September, the program provided supplemental food, health care referrals and nutrition education 

for almost 264,000 women, infants and young children in North Carolina.  WIC also impacts local 
grocery stores and other food businesses.  Every month, North Carolinians using WIC make nearly 

$16.6 million in food purchases at more than 2,000 food vendors around the state. 

  

http://ncdhhs.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=58ec19aaea4630b1baad0e5e4&id=850abecf57&e=f8778603c0
http://us4.campaign-archive2.com/?u=58ec19aaea4630b1baad0e5e4&id=4650b30517&fblike=true&e=f8778603c0&socialproxy=http%3A%2F%2Fus4.campaign-archive1.com%2Fsocial-proxy%2Ffacebook-like%3Fu%3D58ec19aaea4630b1baad0e5e4%26id%3D4650b30517%26url%3Dhttp%253A%252F%252Fus4.campaign-archive2.com%252F%253Fu%253D58ec19aaea4630b1baad0e5e4%2526id%253D4650b30517%26title%3DDHHS%2520Announces%2520WIC%2520Program%2520Will%2520Stop%2520Issuing%2520Benefits%2520Due%2520to%2520Federal%2520Shutdown
http://twitter.com/share?url=http%3A%2F%2Feepurl.com%2FGCPO5&text=DHHS+Announces+WIC+Program+Will+Stop+Issuing+Benefits+Due+to+Federal+Shutdown+via+%40NC_DHHS&count=none
mailto:news@dhhs.nc.gov

	Press Release
	DHHS Announces WIC Program Will Stop Issuing Benefits Due to Federal Shutdown
	 


